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Board of Management Meeting May 30th 2024 

Agreed Report 

Present: Maria McGrath (chairperson), Tracey Kennedy (secretary), John Coughlan, Kathy Murphy, Kevin Collins, 

Robert Wilson, Sinéad Ryan, Eimear Nolan (recording secretary). Apologies: Noel McCarthy, Seán O’Connor. 

At its meeting of May 30th, 2024, the Board of Management extended good wishes to all students about to start 

their Junior Cycle and Leaving Certificate exams. 

The Board expressed its thanks to Springfield Ramblers for their recent donation towards the planned 

refurbishment of the school’s IT rooms. 

The Parents’ Association was also thanked for its recent work in the repainting of the boundary fence. 

Recent successes and a variety of end-of-year activities were noted, including:  

• Annual Awards night 

• 6th Year graduation 

• TY expo and graduation 

• Merck Science Competition – 3rd Place for TY group investigating the impact of listening to music while 

carrying out schoolwork 

• 3rd Year JCSP celebration 

• BITCI/Simply Blue 2nd Year certs 

• Co-operation Ireland TY and 5th Year Awards 

• TY Plant & Craft Sale - raised over €800 euro for SVP and Cork Penny Dinners  

• Seal Rescue Ireland – returnable bottles collected sufficient to adopting a seal 

The Board also thanked all staff for their hard work throughout the year, all parents for their support of the 

school and all students for their contribution to the school community, and wished everyone a lovely summer. 

Next meeting: September 2024 


